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SUBJECT: Addendum to the Designated Substance Survey prepared for the Centre Block Major 

Rehabilitation Project. 

 

  

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

The Designated Substances Survey that was prepared for the Centre Block Major Rehabilitation Project concluded 

that fecal matter droppings were not present in the building, nor suspected of being present, in forms or quantities 

that would either impact future work or pose risks to human health or the environment. Contrary to these findings it 

is known that there are quantities of pigeon debris on the exterior masonry of the building.  

 

Although excrement is not classified as a designated substance, care should be taken during its removal. It is 

recommended to use the cleaning methods identified in Appendix B: Procedures for Cleanup of Bird and Bat 

Droppings of the Environmental Abatement Council of Ontario’s (EACO) Mould Abatement Guidelines. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Christopher Robinson 

Environmental Advisor, 

Environmental Services Directorate, Professional and Technical Services Management 

Real Property Branch, PWGSC 

Environmental Services Directorate (ESD) is committed to quality through the provision of consistent, high quality services 

throughout all of its programs.  To this end, ESD has developed and implemented a Quality Management System (QMS) based 

on the principles of ISO 9001.  We have standardized our QMS requirements for project and program delivery, and 

implemented specific guidelines and procedures for effective planning, operation and control of our service lines. 


